Stony Creek Free Library
   Board of Trustees Monthly Meeting- Minutes for November 12th 2024
Attendees:  Ed Lowell, Doreen Ryan, Ronda Thomas, Jill Diamond, Adrian Bode, Sandy Watson, Sue Brooks
  The meeting was called to order by Ed @ 6:03P.  Review of the Minutes- noted corrections include in the Directors report section(We discussed plans vs there are plans re; the upcoming SALS construction grant) Decision is pending further review.  Bldg. & Grounds section- Cold air duct is Not fixed and follow up is to be done by Ed with the plumbing & heating man.  Ronda motioned to accept the minutes with the corrections above and Adrian 2nd motion, vote done and motion carried.
     Financial Report:  General Fund; $48,629.96  See Budget remarks in New Business.
     Director’s (Interim)Report; See Attached.  Highlights- a significant rise in Oct. circulation .  Jill sent a thank you note to the Town Board for the ($718) Occ Tax funding for Fall In The Creek.  Tech support, Chris Mundell (SALS) seems to have helped some of the connectivity issues.  Ronda remarked the internet line is fiber and was done during the last upgrade.  We were unsure about enrolling in the Dolly Parton Imagination Library, Jill will ask around to other small libraries and see if they have experience with the program.  SCFL will continue it’s connection with the Town Youth group.  We welcomed Cindy Cameron on staff. The Board discussed training times and the occasional staff overlapping that will be ok.  Jill also noted Tammy Brooks may still be interested in applying as a relief Clerk.  Belle asked Jill for a Directors application to give to a person interested in it.  Jill will also check with SALS for getting a possible “E-Rate” for telecommunications expenses.  
   Fundraising; Vendor Holiday sale event hasn’t had a big response yet.  Ronda mentioned the Chamber may reserve a table for the 12/14/24 date.   A donation was received from the Livingston Lake Club ($250.). Adrian will send a thank-you card.  Ideas like “Movie Night” were mentioned, agreed to table the discussion on that and the related movie license debate.  Chamber has offered 10% of it’s sales proceeds from the Fall In The Creek as a donation ($23.50).  Sue said that Eve Wenger (sp) may be able to offer aid with future grant writing.
   Buildings & Grounds; Basement needs more clean-up.  The Board offered help via a “work-day” (12/7/24).  Book shelves are needed at the Gallery – Belle plans to enlist help of a neighbor to build these shelves.  Ronda reminded Jill to tell her the shelves need to be free standing and not attached to walls.  Sue said there is lumber and materials available from 71 Harrisburg Rd. that she and Ken are willing to donate.  Snow removal- discussed guidelines we expect for service.  Service needs to be if there is >/= 2” of snow or any amount after a storm.  Adrian will let Moses know the steps and walkway of the Gallery need to be done too.  Ed made a motion to hire Moses @ rate of $40 per service and that he needs to provide Library with an invoice sent to P.O. Box 64, 2nd by Adrian, motion carried.  Generators discussed.  Ronda mentioned we may be interested in the on-demand type that the Town Hall has.  Generac was also mentioned.  Jill reports heat is working at the Library.  The Gallery blowers run but seems not enough cold air push in the duct to get hot air up.  The chimney also needs to be checked by Chuck.  Ronda motioned to have repairs done as stated in the quote we got, Sandy 2nd it, motion carried.  Ed will speak with Chuck.
   Correspondence & Communication:  Adrian requested another roll of stamps.  Annual Appeal letter draft expecting final revisions ASAP – will use e-mail to facilitate revisions and final approval.  
   Old & Unfinished Business; Methodist Bible and artifacts – Sue mentioned she has family connections to the church that may provide historical context to add to our display. Holiday closing and time off.  Ronda made a motion to accept requests for time off observing Thanksgiving and a one time approval for the following Fri & Sat closure (without pay), Adrian 2nd and motion was carried.  
   New Business; Slate of Officers for 2025 – Ronda is retiring as Treasurer and Board.  Sue Brooks agreed to accept nomination for that position for a 6 month trial period beginning 1/1/25.  Adrian nominated Sue, Ed 2nd it and vote passed.  Slate :  Ed Lowell – President, Doreen Ryan – VP, Adrian Bode – Corresponding Secretary, Sue Brooks- Treasurer, Sandy Watson – Recording Secretary.  Ronda made a motion to approve this 2025 slate of Officers, Adrian 2nd it an vote passed. Ronda also suggested changing Quick Books to less cumbersome software – she offered to look into replacement since she is well versed in our fiscal needs.  5 Year Plan – will need to include any SALS construction grant requests – since the Plan is a working document, it is therefor OK to discuss amendments and we can look into such changes in the future.  2025 Proposed Budget – See Attached hand-out.   Sandy motioned to accept Budget Proposal and Ed 2nd motion, it passed.  Ronda motioned to go into Executive Session, Sandy 2nd ~ 8:08P, motion carried.  Sandy motioned to close Session, Ronda 2nd it, motion carried and Board came out of Executive Session @ 8:19P with action taken on the decision for Interim Director bonus and staff raises for ’25. (in line with NYS updated Min. wage).  Christmas Party discussion ended with going to the Harrisburg lodge 12/9/24, budget aimed at $30 pp and approx. 15 of us.  Ed offered to speak with Mngmt (Stewart) to see if this is doable.   Updates to be shared via our Messenger thread.  
Adjournment; Ronda made a motion to adjourn, Ed 2nd it and meeting was adjourned appr0x 8:25P

				Respectfully Submitted,

			Sandra Watson, Recording Secretary



  
